Pomfret: Condition ‘Red’
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Pomfret has been elevated to the ‘Red’ Status by the State due to the increase in
Covid-19 positive cases (15.3 cases per 100,000.) in the past two weeks. This is not
due to any specific increase just the rise in general. We have had a total of 43
confirmed cases.

Covid fatigue is setting in just as we are back to indoor activities and heading
into family gatherings for Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year’s Eve. Add to that
flu season. It is extremely important to continue to protect ourselves and our
families and neighbors.

The Wash hands, Wear masks, and Wave from 6’ recipe works, it’s easy, and we
need to promote and practice it. Please do what you can to encourage everyone you
know to stay vigilant, be careful, and to not take chances. Stay home.

Be Safe, not sorry.
Don’t invite Covid-19 to Thanksgiving.

The autumn surge of COVID-19 cases has reached red-alert status in 145 of Connecticut’s 169
cities and towns, with hospitalizations for the disease statewide more than doubling in the past
two weeks.



